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Information about our next Rotary Meeting (usually held at Cambridge Bowling Club, 7.10 for 7.30 am): 

Wednesday 25th October 2023 

Speaker:  n/a     NO MEETING TODAY DUE TO MANDURAH WEEKEND   Topic:   n/a                                     

On Duty:  Speaker Host, Introduction & thanks:  n/a                             Set up/Pack up:  n/a 

Coming up soon 
Wednesday 1st November 2023 

Speaker:  Peter Kennedy 
Topic:  Voice Referendum Post Mortem 
 
Speaker Host, Intro & thanks: Stan Robins 
Set up/pack up:  Peter Wagner 

 
 

GENERAL NEWS ITEMS 
  
1. Jim Berry gave details of the school collections 

for the RSL Poppy Day. Contact Jim if you can 
assist. 

2. Max Puddey advised that the Lake Monger 
Community Shed’s AGM is taking place at 4.00 
pm on Friday 27th October. It’ll be followed by a 
cello recital on an instrument made at the Shed! 
More info? Contact Max. 

NEWS FROM LAST WEEK 
 
 John Donoghue of the RAC came along to advise us about the history of the organisation in WA, and he did 
it in an interesting and unique way! Interestingly, 100 % of our Members present are members of the RAC, 
and John explained that it started in 1905 by signposting roads and mapping the State for motorists. The 
vision of the RAC is to create a safer, sustainable and connected future for Western Australians. The first 
motor vehicle was imported into WA in 1898, and it only took a few years for the mutual organisation to be 
established to serve the interests of members and to strive to create a better WA. John continued by posing 
a number of interesting questions, and when each correct answer was disclosed, we all found out much 
more about how this purpose-led member organisation evolved into what it is today. The Traffic Act was 
introduced in 1919, and this prevailed until it was replaced by the Road Traffic Act of 1974. In the early days 
members made contact with the RAC simply by waiting for a patrol to pass by, and during WWII the RAC 
took down road signs which were close to the coast so that any foreign invaders landing wouldn’t easily 
know where they were! Permission to use ‘Royal’ was granted to the Club in 1922, and the Roadside 
Assistance Patrol was started in 1926. John covered quite a number of motoring landmarks over the years, 
including the opening in 1959 of the Narrows Bridge (which now has 200,000 vehicles per day traversing it); 
the conversion of miles to kms in 1974; the introduction of unleaded petrol in 1985; and the opening of the 
Northbridge tunnel in 2000. John also outlined the many services that the RAC now provides, such as the 
Rescue Helicopters, Road Safety initiatives, and Holiday Parks. What a jam-packed history over 118 years! 

 
 
  

 
 

 

Birthdays: Frank Nathan (27 Oct)    

Wedding anniversaries: none this time 

Rotary anniversaries: Frank Nathan (’82 – Bunbury)  

IF A MEMBER CAN’T ATTEND, OR WANTS TO BRING A VISITOR, PLEASE ADVISE LIBBY LARSEN BY EARLY MONDAY MORNING 

Either by telephone (0438 462 917) or email (libbylarsen@westnet.com.au).                Bulletin Editor: Roger Veary                                       
 

Jokes about German sausages are the wurst.  

mailto:libbylarsen@westnet.com.au

